

Minutes of the St Hilary Parish Neighbourhood Planning Meeting held on 15th September 2021

Present: Martin Searle (MS); Peter Tunstall-Behrens (PB); Geoff Williamson (GW); Jane Howells (JH); Denis Reed (DR); Mike Ryan (MR)

1. Minutes of the Meeting held on 28th July 2021

These were approved

2. Matters Arising

There were none

3. Review of Public Consultation Meeting and Exhibition

MR reported that we had received only 17 completed response forms so far to the first draft of the vision, objectives and policies but the responses were overwhelmingly in line with our thinking. There were two objections to our settlement boundary for St Hilary with respect to the need to include Halamanning and one objection about the exclusion of the land adjacent to Trehwella Villa. He requested more copies of the forms to distribute to people who had attended the public meeting but had not yet completed a form. GW agreed to send more copies to him.

MR also reported that he had analysed responses from 20 people attending the public meeting on the subject of our local landscape character assessment. Their responses to the questions of what they valued and considered important in our local landscape were again closely in line with our thinking. This was also supported by the responses to the last question on the vision, objectives and policies questionnaire where there was overwhelming support for the accuracy of the LLCA in describing the landscape character of St Hilary.

MR suggested that in the light of our lack of funds we needed to make better use of social media to publicise our activities and events.

4. What to put on the Parish Website

(i) Results of the Policy Objectives Survey: Approved to go on the parish website

(ii) Responses to the Draft Vision and Policies as Presented at the Public Consultation: To hold back for now given that we are hoping for more responses and the need to deal with the two objections on the settlement boundary for St Hilary

5. The Way Forward

(i) GW to send evidence supporting the LLCA to Kath Statham to obtain final approval

(ii) GW suggested that we allocate tasks to sub-groups at the next meeting

6. Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 22nd September at 4 pm